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    Doug Rouzer, 715-822-3288
LAKE CRISIS-NO; PROBLEMS-YES—At the May meeting of the District, someone said “I don’t see any problem with our lakes; there is no crisis. I don’t want to spend money when there is no crisis”. True, we do not have a crisis and we want to keep it that way. Our lakes, however, are constantly deteriorating. Our lakes are influenced mainly by three things: rain (runoff), snow melt (runoff) and people/development (cultural eutrophication-remember that word?). When we get a heavy snowmelt and/or lots of rain in the spring, many pounds of nutrients are washed into the lake. This, of course, includes lots of phosphorus which results in algae and many pounds of solids. All of this contributes to a reduction in water clarity, which most of you have witnessed over time. Now, we have had rain and runoff for hundreds of years; so what has changed? People/development. As people have moved here, cut away many trees and much underbrush; built houses, garages, driveways, sidewalks/paths; planted grass sometimes all the way to the lake, etc. the amount of this runoff that reaches the lake has increased many, many times. Remember it is the natural vegetation that absorbs runoff and the addition of impervious surfaces that increase runoff. So by our development, we increased runoff and reduced absorption ability. The bottom line: reduced clarity.
So, what can we do to eliminate the degradation of our lakes? Probably nothing, BUT we can slow down the process. WE REALLY NEED TO BE CONSCIENTIOUS ABOUT WHAT WE PUT INTO OUR LAKES BOTH DIRECTLY AND INDIRECTLY. Leaves, gray water, fertilizer, weed killer, grass clippings, ashes, etc. have all been subjects in past newsletters. We need to minimize the amount of this “stuff” that gets into our lakes. Also, buffer zones and the effectiveness of a buffer zone in reducing the amount of nutrients has been the topic of many newsletters. I can’t stress enough the importance of having an adequate buffer zone. Now maybe you are adverse to the idea of letting your shoreline grow into a mess of ugly weeds. Although not mowing the first 30 feet of your shoreline will result in an effective buffer, it doesn’t have to be that way. Restoring your shoreline with native plants to form a buffer zone can be effective and attractive to the eye. 
We have three properties on Pipe Lake that have had their shorelines restored with native plants. One is located on the north shore, five cabins west of the public landing. The second is located northeast, two cabins south of the bridge; and the third is that two story cabin on the east shore that is only about 15 feet from the lakeshore. Now keep in mind that these restorations were completed only last year and their attractiveness will improve as the plants grow. Now that 2-story place on the east side did not have a lot to work with, but as the plants grow, the buffer should be much more attractive and effective than what was there. So, as you are out on the lake, drive past these properties and watch them mature. Now consider restoring your own shoreline with native plants. It is possible that you can benefit from up to $3000 of grant money from the Polk County Land & Water Resources Department. Contact Jeremy Williamson at 715-485-8639 for more detailed information. Jeremy can provide design help and plant recommendations or you can hire a professional landscaper in the area that may include design and layout if he does the work.
There is something else that you can do to minimize the amount of water flowing into our lakes. Take a look at your downspouts; does the water flowing out of your downspouts flow directly towards the lake? If so, could this water flow be diverted into a woods or a wetland or through a garden or anywhere except directly towards the lake? Take a look and extend the pipe at the bottom of your downspout to somewhere which will slow the flow down.

As I noted at the beginning of this, we do not have a crisis on our hands; but if we do nothing, we will. Our objective is to be proactive and deal with water quality issues before a crisis erupts. That is the reason we spend many hours collecting and analyzing data and putting plans in place. With your support and cooperation, a crisis will not erupt.
CLEAN BOATS; CLEAN WATERS PROGRAM—Where do exotic aquatic plants and animals come from? How does Eurasian watermilfoil, purple loosestrife, curly-leaf pondweed, zebra mussels and other exotics get into a lake? They are brought in by other boats entering and leaving a lake. Now, we are surrounded by lakes that have one or more of these exotic species. Additionally, many lakes in Minnesota are infected by these as well. What are the chances of one of these invading our lake? I would say there is a good chance. How can we minimize or prevent the introduction of one or more of these into our lakes? In a word; EDUCATION. We can teach and show those that put boats into our lakes what to watch for and how to prevent the spread of invasive species. That is exactly what the Clean Boats; Clean Waters Program does. Last year we kicked off this program with encouraging results. Volunteers talked to over 60 people over a few weekends; and without exception, were well received and thanked for their efforts. Now we want to continue and expand this program this year. We want to have an educator present at the public landing as many weekends as possible. However in order to do this, we need more volunteers. We will let you dedicate the amount of time you can volunteer. Even if it is only one hour per month or one hour per weekend or several hours at a time, we can use your help. Just talking to a couple of people could help keep exotics out of our lakes. If you can help in this very important assignment, please contact any Board member noted above or e-mail me at dhollar@centurytel.net. Thanks for your continued support.
INCREASED NUMBER OF ELECTED COMMISSIONERS—At the May meeting, those present approved increasing the number of elected commissioners from 3 to 5 so our Board will soon consist of 5 elected commissioners, one appointed by the county and one appointed by the township. This increase was brought about by the necessity to have water quality leadership elevated to the commissioner level instead of as a committee chairman. Election of these two new commissioners plus one other existing commissioner will take place at the annual meeting on September 2. If interested in serving the District at the commissioner level, please contact any board member noted above. Also, a nominating committee will be formed soon who will be looking for possible commissioners.
BOAT PARADE AND PICNIC—The boat parade is scheduled for Sunday, July 2. Please see the attached flyer for details. Note that we are doing something different this year: pre-registration. We would like as many of you as possible to pre-register; but if you can’t, that is OK as you can still register on the day of the parade. We still need a few volunteers for judges; please contact Dick Hollar anytime or Meghan Fugitt at the phone number listed.
The Picnic is scheduled for Saturday, August 19. Thanks to Jerry Weinkauf and Gary Gabrick for heading this up again. We still need help in the following areas:


Check In & Registration—1 person


Set-up—1 or 2 people


Games—4 people

Please contact Jerry at 822-5261 or Gary Gabrick at 822-5591 to volunteer. WE NEED YOU.

DNR GRANT APPLICATION—We applied to the DNR on February 1 for a grant to continue our Lake Management Plan through a continued study of select watershed areas and submittal of design proposals to limit and/or filter out nutrients that enter our lakes. This project was approved by those present at last September’s annual meeting with a total project cost of $10,500 but supported by this grant in the amount of $7,875 resulting in an out-of-pocket expense to us of only $2,625. This work was to be carried out by Cedar Corporation of Menomonie, WI who works on many lake quality projects for a number of lake districts in our area. Our application for assistance was denied. The DNR is getting much tighter with their grant money and are becoming more selective. We were denied not because the project was not worthwhile, but because so many organizations applied for little money. There were 64 organizations that applied for grant money totaling $554,157 but only 13 were awarded grants totaling $120,752. The Board will meet with representatives from Cedar Corporation at a future meeting to determine where we go from here and what the costs will be. 
ANNOUNCEMENT OF THE NEXT BOARD MEETING—The next meeting of the Board of Commissioners will take place on June 30, 2006 at 3:00 p.m. at 2242 24th Street. In addition to the usual items of business, the agenda will include:


Report from Audit Committee


Final wording of the survey to be mailed out


Clarification of voting rights by district members as noted in state statutes

Review of Lake District operation and meeting rules


Signs


Data base software


Report from committee reviewing issues for North Pipe

Lake Management Plan—where do we go from here

This newsletter was written by Dick Hollar and approved by the Board of Commissioners.

